
Whalley Road Clayton-le-Moors 

Statement of Reasons 

 

It is proposed to make King Street a One Way Street in order to deliver a zebra 

crossing on Whalley Road adjacent to King Street.  This will provide safer road 

crossing facilities for pedestrians between the proposed development and the 

existing schools, businesses and bus stops on the eastern side of Whalley Road. 

 

The proposals are being pursued as part of a Section 278 Agreement under the 

Highways Act 1980 as part of a new housing development on the West side of 

Whalley Road to improve pedestrian links to the east side of Whalley Road 

 

REASONS UNDER Section 1 of the RTRA  

(a) for avoiding danger to persons or other traffic using the road or any other road or 

for preventing the likelihood of any such danger arising, or  

(c) for facilitating the passage on the road or any other road of any class of traffic 

(including pedestrians), 

 

 


